LANDGROVE PLANNING COMMISSION/ZBA

Minutes of Meeting 
July 02, 2020

Attending:
	Harry Lux			Mary Licata		Jerry Hassett
	Joshua Wengerd		Michael Morfit
	William Goodwin (Zoning Administrator)
	Merrill Bent (Town Attorney)

In addition, 7 members of the public participated as noted in the attached list of participants.

The meeting was called to order at 5:31 pm, with 5 Commissioners and the Zoning Administrator present.   

The only item of business was the continuation of the duly warned and adjourned June 18 public hearing on 

1.  Chair’s Opening Statement
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Chair confirmed that this was a continuation of the duly warned public hearing on an application by Blue Flame Gas Co. for a conditional use permit to establish an office and service center, including installation of a 30,000 gallon liquid propane gas storage tank, at 3 Valley View Drive.  The initial session of this hearing was held on Thursday, June 18.  It adjourned to reconvene on July 2.

Information about the reconvened hearing and how to participate was included in all public announcements and warnings.  All participants at the initial hearing also were informed in advance about the continuation of the hearing using Zoom.  

The ZBA proceeded to make note of the members of the public participating (see attachment).  All those participating today confirmed that they were able to see and/or hear the proceedings without difficulty using their computers and/or cellphones.   

2. Minutes of June 18 hearing
Draft minutes of the initial hearing had previously been circulated to all members of the ZBA and all participating in that session.  In addition, the minutes were posted on the town website and on the notice board at the Town Hall.

The Chair asked for any comments or revisions to the draft minutes.  There were none and a motion for the adoption of the minutes without any changes was approved unanimously by the ZBA.  

3.  Statement by Application (Blue Flame Gas Co.)
Mike Eugair (General Manager, Blue Flame Gas) confirmed that the applicant had received the ZBA letter identifying areas in the original application where more information is requested.  The applicant stated that more time is needed to provide this information, particularly site renderings.  Two weeks should be sufficient and the applicant anticipates being able to everything to the ZBA no later than Thursday, July 16.

4.   Motion to Adjourn to reconvene on July 30 at 5:30 pm
The motion was made and passed unanimously to adjourn the current hearing to reconvene at 5:30 pm on Thursday, July 30, 2020.    This is two weeks after additional materials are expected to be received from the applicant and can then be made available to interested parties and the general public.  

Because we anticipate that the current public health restrictions will still apply at that time, participants should expect that the ZBA will again use Zoom for this continuation of the hearing.  Information on accessing the Zoom meeting will be warned and also sent directly to all those who participated in today’s hearing.

The hearing adjourned at 5:42 pm.
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